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TAPE 36, SIDE A

CHAIR HAYDEN:  Calls meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

REP. NORRIS: Introduces mayors from Pendleton, Hermiston, Umatilla and

Boardman.

REP. MILNE: Introduces mayor from Aurora.

REP. HAYDEN: Introduces mayor from Silverton.

HJR  8 - WORK SESSION

025    JANET ADKINS, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Reviews bill. (Exhibits A,
B & C)

084    REP. NORRIS: Substantial support from committee and community on
this...

MOTION:  REP.  NORRIS  MOVES  HJR   8  BE  APPROVED  WITH  A  DO  ADOPT

RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE, HJR  8 REFERRED TO FLOOR WITH DO ADOPT

RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS VOTING AYE. REP. HOSTICKA EXCUSED

REP. NORRIS CARRIES THE BILL



HB 2465 - WORK SESSION

112    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill. (EXHIBITS D & E)

136    MOTION: REP. NORRIS MOVES HB 2465 TO FLOOR WITH DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A  ROLL CALL  VOTE, HB 2465 REFERRED  TO FLOOR WITH  DO PASS

RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS VOTING  AYE. REP. HOSTICKA  AND REP. PARKS

EXCUSED

REP. NORRIS CARRIES THE BILL

HB 3260 - WORK SESSION

163    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill. (EXHIBITS L & M)

MOTION: REP. BAKER MOVES HB 3260 (-2) AS AMENDED

REP. ROBERTS: Somebody out  there with sixty  feet...people need a few

hours of instruction.

REP. BAKER: REP.  ROBERTS makes good  point...requirement for training

drivers of these rigs.

216  REP. MILNE:  Was there  discussion of  rear view  mirrors, etc.,
concern about following, speeds...

REP. ROBERTS: Need to know about power of vehicle.

REP. NORRIS: Elements  of consistency,  economic development, tourism,

motherhood, apple pie involved here.

243    CHAIR HAYDEN: Someday all will have video cameras to monitor rear
ends

MOTION: REP. BAKER MOVES HB 3260 (-2) AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR

JANET ADKINS: Clears up technicality in amendment language.

SO MOVED

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE, HB 3260  (-2) AS AMENDED IS PASSED TO FLOOR

WITH DO  PASS RECOMMENDATION,  ALL  MEMBERS PRESENT  VOTING  AYE. REP.

HOSTICKA AND REP. PARKS ARE EXCUSED.

REP. WYLIE WILL CARRY

HJR  68 - WORK SESSION

281    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill. (EXHIBIT N)



MOTION: REP. ROBERTS MOVES HJR  68 (-3) AMENDMENTS. WITHOUT OBJECTION,
SO ORDERED

MOTION: REP. ROBERTS MOVES HJR  68 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH DO ADOPT
RECOMMENDATION

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE, HJR  68 AS AMENDED IS PASSED TO THE FLOOR
WITH DO ADOPT RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS PRESENT VOTING AYE. REP. PARKS
AND REP. HOSTICKA ARE EXCUSED

REP. BURTON WILL CARRY

HB 2541 - WORK SESSION

363    JANET ADKINS: Reviews bill. (EXHIBITS O & P)

391  REP. EDMUNSON: Concern of fiscal impact, bill sent back to
committee and deleted all references to leases.

REP. NORRIS:  I  will  now  support the  bill  since  the  one percent

stipulated for art has been removed.

420  REP. MILNE: I  also voted no  the first time around  because of
concerns about the cost...I will now support the bill.

MOTION: REP. EDMUNSON MOVES HB 2541 (-A4) AMENDMENTS HEARING NO
OBJECTIONS, SO ORDERED

MOTION:  REP.  EDMUNSON  MOVES  HB 2541   AS  AMENDED  WITH  DO  PASS

RECOMMENDATION TO THE FLOOR

VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE, HB 2541 AS AMENDED IS PASSED TO FLOOR WITH DO
PASS RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS PRESENT VOTING AYE. REP. PARKS AND REP.
HOSTICKA ARE EXCUSED

REP. EDMUNSON WILL CARRY

HB 3389 - WORK SESSION TAPE 37, SIDE A

009    JULIE DOW, RESEARCHER: Reviews bill (EXHIBITS F, G, H, & I)

MOTION: REP. NORRIS MOVES HB 3389 (-4) AMENDMENTS HEARING NO OBJECTION,
SO ORDERED

MOTION: REP. NORRIS MOVES HB 3389 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH DO PASS

RECOMMENDATION

042  VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL  VOTE, HB 3389 AS AMENDED  PASSES TO THE FLOOR
WITH DO PASS RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS PRESENT VOTING AYE. REP.
HOSTICKA IS EXCUSED

REP. HOSTICKA WILL CARRY

REP. ROBERTS VOTES HJR  8 VOTES AYE

HB 3149 - WORK SESSION



052    JULIE DOW, RESEARCHER: Reviews bill (EXHIBITS J & K)

080    MOTION: REP. ROBERTS MOVES HB 3149 (-6) AMENDMENTS

REP. MILNE: How was it determined that  the utility shall not use more

than 16 percent  for administrative  expenses? In  addition, the state

forester shall not use more than 16 percent for administrative expenses?
That seems a little high.

090  REP. NORRIS: We pulled that 16 percent out of the lottery
library...it's arbitrary, but it says "not more than." It's a ceiling,
not a goal.

094  REP. MILNE: That's  a total of  32 percent...that doesn't  seem to
leave much...

REP.   NORRIS:   State   foresters    can   get   into   more   than
paper shuffling--there could be technical assistance, education, some
active

participation in  some  of  these programs.  It's  not  just classical

overhead.

101   CHAIR  HAYDEN:  REP.  NORRIS,  would  public  utilities  be  under
the supervision of the  Public Utilities Commission?  If in  using this
16

percent they were garnering more revenues than they needed, wouldn't the
PUC just adjust their rates?

105    REP. NORRIS: I'm reasonably satisfied that could happen.

CHAIR HAYDEN: REP. MILNE, does it raise your comfort level to know that
people would be giving this 32 percent administrative expense are doing
this voluntarily?

117  REP. MILNE: I think there  is merit to the idea;  if people want to
make contributions, that's admirable. There's always a question of how
much

is going to the true cause. REP. NORRIS: That's  one of  the reasons we 
ended up  with the sunset

clause in the thing. We're  plowing new ground and  if it doesn't work

we'll modify it.

127  CHAIR HAYDEN: What  does Red Cross use  as percentage for
administrative expenses?

REP. BAKER: We'll come back  and reassess this matter  in six years or

three sessions.

MOTION: REP. ROBERTS MOVES HB 3149 (-6) AMENDMENTS HEARING NO OBJECTION,
SO ORDERED



MOTION: REP. ROBERTS MOVES HB 3149 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION

147  VOTE: IN A ROLL CALL VOTE, HB 3149 AS AMENDED PASSES TO THE FLOOR
WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION, ALL MEMBERS  PRESENT VOTING AYE. REP.
HOSTICKA

AND REP. WYLIE ARE EXCUSED.

REP. HOSTICKA WILL CARRY

ADJOURNED 11:00AM

Submitted by                                      Reviewed by

Laurie Baird                                      Janet Adkins Clerk    
                                        Administrator
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